




Directive #24-23 - Motor Vehicle Theft Offenses 
December 22, 2023 
Page 3 of 3 

It will be incumbent upon law enforcement to properly charge defendants 
under the new statute going forward. 

Impact on the Criminal Justice Reform (CJR) Process 

In light of the changes to N.J.S.A. 2A: 162-17: 

( 1) It shall be the duty of the State to inform the court whenever a defendant
is subject to removal of the presumption of pretrial release. 

(2) When making the decision to release or detain a defendant pretrial, the
court should include in the reasons supporting release or detention whether the 
defendant is subject to removal of the presumption of release. Inclusion of this 
information is essential should there be appellate review. 

(3) Criminal Division staff will be required to complete a uniform tracking
sheet created by the Criminal Practice Division each time they have a case in which 
the defendant is subject removal of the presumption of pretrial release. 

Conclusion 

Questions or comments regarding the legislative enactments or this 
directive may be directed to the Criminal Practice Division by phone at ( 609)815-
2900, ext. 55300, or by email at AOCCrimPrac.mbx@njcourts.gov. 
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